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Blessing of the Roads. 
Shire of Pingelly’s annual Blessing of the Roads ceremony took place outside the Town 
Hall on Thursday, April 6, ahead of the Easter long  weekend. The event was attended by 
the local emergency services and community members who came together to bless the 
roads and encourage safe driving practices. 
The ceremony began with Shire of Pingelly President Bill Mulroney delivering a powerful 
speech about the importance of road safety. Bill reminded everyone to remain diligent 
and responsible when travelling on the roads, emphasizing the need to arrive safely at 
their destinations. 
The Shire of Pingelly takes road safety seriously, and this event was a testament to that. 
The ceremony served as a reminder of the devastating consequences of road accidents, 
not just for those involved, but also for their family and friends. 
The Emergency Service personnel were also recognized for their dedication and hard 
work in keeping the community safe. The ceremony was a solemn reminder of the need 
for all drivers to take responsibility for their actions and prioritize the safety of          
themselves and others on the road. 
As the ceremony concluded, the community members left with a renewed sense of 
awareness and commitment to road safety. The blessing of the roads ceremony serves as 
a yearly reminder to the community to prioritize responsible driving and make every 
effort to prevent road accidents. 

Welcome Phil. 
The Shire of Pingelly would like to extend a warm welcome to 
Phil Burgess as our new Executive Manager of Works. We are 
thrilled to have Phil join our team and are confident that his 
expertise and experience will be a valuable addition to       
Pingelly. We wish you all the very best in your new role at the 
Shire of Pingelly. 


